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In this issue:
· Meeting with Congressman Henry Waxman
· Tax Commission Hosting Workshops this Week

· Highway Program Advisory Committee Meeting



	Meeting with Congressman Henry Waxman
This afternoon, Chairman Najarian, Director O’Connor and I met with Congressman Henry Waxman (D-30) to discuss a number of matters impacting his constituents and our agency as a whole. The Congressman was asked to ensure that the final version of the Climate Change Bill considered by Congress include a provision setting-aside 10% of emission allowances for public transportation. He was also briefed on the status of the I-405 High Occupancy Vehicle project, the Orange Line Extension, Exposition Light Rail Line and the Westside Subway Study. The Congressman, who was supportive of Measure R, shared with us his full and strong support for the Westside Subway project. 

Lastly, I thanked the Congressman for his work with us in seeking federal funds for a Positive Train Control system for southern California. Congressman Waxman represents California's 30th Congressional District, which includes the cities of Santa Monica, Beverly Hills, Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Malibu, Westlake Village and West Hollywood, as well as such areas of Los Angeles as Beverly-Fairfax, Pacific Palisades, Brentwood, Beverlywood, Topanga, Agoura, Chatsworth, West Hills, Canoga Park and Westwood. In January 2009, the Congressman became the Chairman of the powerful House Energy and Commerce Committee.

Tax Commission Hosting Workshops this Week

The Commission on the 21st Century Economy, established by Governor Schwarzenegger and Speaker Bass to reform California’s tax structure, has scheduled two workshops this week on the Business Net Receipts Tax (BNRT) proposal under consideration. The BNRT is a value-added tax intended to tax the value of a business and the benefits a business utilizes. The California Chamber of Commerce yesterday announced their opposition to this proposal and two other elements of the Commission’s pending recommendations.  

The Commission has scheduled a workshop tomorrow in Northern California at the University of California, San Francisco. A second workshop will be held on Friday, August 28th at UCLA. To access documents from the Commission please go to www.cotce.ca.gov.
The Commission has until September 20th, 2009 to submit their recommendations to the Governor.
Highway Program Advisory Committee Meeting

Today, the Highway Advisory Committee held its fourth meeting to discuss responses to questions raised at the last meeting on August 18, 2009 (see attached), the expansion of the Highway Operational Improvement Definition (see attached), revisions to the “project completion” definition (see attached) and the highway project funding strategy and schedule (see attached). In particular, we discussed potential state and federal funding strategies for the Measure R highway projects.  
The Committee was asked to review the funding assumptions and targets and to provide comments by Thursday, August 27, 2009. The next meeting is scheduled for September 1, 2009. 
CEO Visits Division 1
This afternoon, Chief Operations Officer Carolyn Flowers and I paid a visit to Division 1. During our stay, we stopped by the Transportation Building and spoke with instructors, mechanics and supervisors and noticed the shop area generally looked clean. The visit also provided us with a great opportunity to see employees.  
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